October 18, 2011
David Soule, P.E.

Rio Grande Engineering

P.O. Box 67305
Albuquerque, NM 87193
Re:
HUESTAS DE LA FE Church Expansion
Grading and Drainage Plan

Engineer’s Stamp date 8-10-11 (G-15/D104)

Dear Mr. Soule,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 10/07/11, the above referenced plan cannot be approve for Building Permit or Grading Permit until the following comments are addressed:

· Show the AH flood zone at the west end of this site on the plan.
· Is this addition being placed over existing concrete? If so, what does keyed not 4 pertain to? 
· It is difficult to confirm your land treatment calculations for this site please adjust your plan accordingly.
· Give elevation points from the surrounding sites.

· Prior to CO, an Elevation Certificate for the existing structure in the AE Flood Zone is required.
· A Floodplain Development Permit is required for the proposed building in the AE Flood Zone.

· Provide routing calculations for the pond to verify maximum discharge and the 100 year WSEL.

· Remove all notes pertaining to the French drain.
· Is this site being repaved or is it being repaired? Are the Islands providing landscaping or are they just painted?

· It appears that the water blocks are in the wrong locations, does this change your calculations?
· At the area drain location, what is the land treatment for this area? It does not appear to provide any slope toward the inlet.

· Call out flowline elevations at the Northern entrance on 2nd St.

Hydrology is requesting that proposed landscape areas be depressed to retain/infiltrate the rain that falls on them.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3695, or Rudy Rael at 924-3977.







Sincerely,







Shahab Biazar, P.E.






Senior Engineer, Planning Dept.
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